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"I was there to hear your borning cry, 

I'll be there when you are old. 

I rejoiced the day you were baptized, 

to see your life unfold." 

“I Was There to Hear Your Borning Cry”,  

#488 in the “Glory to God” Hymnal 

 

From Pastor Bruce 

Glory to God  
 

Dear Church, 

 

You all are too funny. 

You are also pretty amazing. 

 

As I announced last Sunday, the Session of BPC recently approved the purchase of the new 

Presbyterian Hymnal. Published in 2013, it is an update from the 1990 blue hymnal that many 

of us have known for nearly three decades. I am excited about this resource for our worship as 

it has brought back some beloved favorites and added some amazing new hymns.  

 

The story is of the BPC hymnal is “funny” because I only mentioned the possibility in passing 

and within a week, an anonymous gift was given and more than 50% of the cost was already 

covered even before session could even discuss it. Now in some churches changing the hymnal 

could take months of discussion, could generate unneeded drama, and could be slowed by an 

unwillingness to change. And while we all have places that we can be stubborn, in this case, 

BPC adapted much faster than I had anticipated — amazing. 

 

mailto:breyeschow@gmail.com


2  November 2018 Broadcaster 

  

Yep, funny and amazing you are. 

 

We will be purchasing 100 pew hymnals and four large print editions for now, but to do so we need your 

help to cover the rest of the cost. We intend to begin using the hymnal on December 2, the first Sunday in 

Advent, beginning the new church year by ushering in the use of a new hymnal. 

 

Hymnals are $15 each and you can designate it “In Honor of . . .” or “In Memory of . . .” a loved one or you 

can simply make it your gift to Broadmoor Presbyterian Church.  There will be inserts in the Sunday 

bulletins through November 18th or you can contact Martha in the church office [bpcdcoffice@gmail.com] 

or (650) 755-0597.  Please be sure to mark your checks or envelopes with “HYMNAL” and let us know 

your hymnals are being given in honor/memory of anyone. 

 

I can’t wait to dive into the 800 hymns —learn some new ones and revisit some classics— as we soon begin 

a new church year together. 

 

Peace, 

 

 

 

 

 

Session met in a Regular (Stated) meeting on October 18, 2018, with action on the following items: 
 

 Motion approved to reduce the Board of Deacons from 9 to 6 members if needed -- this motion 

pending the outcome of the Nominating Committee’s search for additional members to complete the 

slate of officers for 2019.   

 Motion approved to grant Judy Burnham’s use of Tweedie Hall and the kitchen on Saturday, 

November 10, from 12:00 noon to 4:00 p.m. for display of her watercolor paintings; fee for building 

use is waived.   

 Motion approved to hold a congregational meeting following worship on November 11, 2018, for 

election of officers for 2019. 

 Motion approved to purchase “Glory to God” hymnals – 100 standard, 4 large print – for use in 

worship services.   

 
If you have any questions regarding these proceedings, please contact an elder. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Marian Hardin, Clerk of Session 

 
 

"Let your life lightly dance on the edges of Time like dew on the tip of a 

leaf."          - Rabindranath Tagore 
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Annette Shreve absent; Joan Anderson reporting.  All income and expenses are in line with the 

projected budget of 2018 except for Building Maintenance and Repair.  The cost of repairing the roof was 

$60,800.00.  Year to date Deficit balance:  -$57,192.86.  (Funds are to be transferred to rectify this deficit.)  

An anonymous donation of $1,000.00 was received to purchase new hymnals.  The monies are temporarily 

deposited into the Memorial Fund.) 

Respectfully submitted, 

Annette Shreve 

 

         

 

RECYCLE—COMPOST—GARBAGE 

Recycle bin— clean paper; cans; bottles; aluminum foil; plastic containers; plastic plates; plastic cups; 

plastic knives, fork and spoons. NO DIRTY PAPER PRODUCTS IN THE RECYCLE BIN! 

Compost  bin—food scraps; food-soiled paper (including paper plates, paper cups, paper napkins, pizza 

boxes, dirty cardboard.) NO PLASTIC , NO METAL, NO GLASS IN THE COMPOST BIN! 

Garbage bin—plastic straws and stirrers, Styrofoam plates, Styrofoam cups, styrene products, broken glass, 

plastic wrappers. 

 

The main drain in the bride’s restroom flooded and O’Grady plumbing was called. They found a blockage 

and cleared a lot of wipes from the drain. While clearing the clogged drain they found a blockage that runs in 

front of the garbage area at the end of the cement. We are waiting for an estimate from O’Grady Plumbing.  

The cement and asphalt will need to be removed. 

Dennis has replaced the screws in all of the Tweedie Hall chairs. He has put new covers on 20 of the chairs 

with 15 left to go. The faucet and soap dispenser in the Choir Room have been fixed. Mert Jones has given 

some fertilizer and moss control to Richard. Richard has applied it to the lawn, and the bottle brush  bushes 

by the garbage area have been pruned. 

The child care center has lost power. Pacific Gas and Electric came out and checked the power supply and 

couldn’t find the problem. There is an electrical box outside the Geneva Room parking lot that had a blown 

fuse inside, which Eric John Gravem and Bill King replaced.  A new fuse box door will be installed. 

Margie King 

 
 

 

"A person's steps are made secure by the Lord when they delight in his way."    

     —Psalms 37:23 
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If you act quickly, it’s not too late to buy a ticket or make reservations for the Fall Feast to be held 

following worship on Sunday, November 4.  We will offer our usual delicious turkey sandwiches and 

pumpkin pie during the coffee hour.  In addition to luncheon items, various homemade goods will be 

offered for sale, featuring baked goods, jams and jellies.   

This is our only fund raiser of the year, with all proceeds going to benefit fire victims in the five 

counties north of San Francisco (Sonoma, Shasta, Napa, Lake and Mendocino).  The lunch tickets -- $15 

for adults, $7 for children – includes two chances for the opportunity drawing.  Lunch prices are elevated a 

bit as we hope to remember our neighbors generously.  Karen Graf, former Broadmoor member who now 

lives in Lake County, thanks us for our planned donations.  She said that many of the people who lost 

homes either didn’t have insurance or were underinsured. 

In addition to the Fall Feast, upcoming events: 

 November 10 – Koffee Klatch, hosted by the Coordinating Team, featuring summary of Fall Feast 

proceeds and announcing 2019 slate of PW officers 

 November 20 – Hannah Circle, led by Martha Espinosa 

 November 22 – Happy Thanksgiving to all! 

 November 17 – Miriam Circle, led by Joan Anderson 

 For 2019-20:  Horizons Bible Study, “Love Carved in Stone,” by Eugenia Gamble, a fresh look at 

the Ten Commandments 

Marian Hardin 
Moderator 
 
 

Plans are underway for the balance of the year, to include the guest speaker from Puente on October 

28; providing Thanksgiving baskets of food for disbursement by the North Peninsula Food Pantry and 

Dining Center of Daly City; possible participation in Operation Santa Claus. 

Eunice Brabec, Chair 

 

 

 

"The Lord said to Samuel...'People look at the outward  appearance, 

but the Lord looks at the heart.' " 

                                                                                 —1 Samuel 16: 7 

 

"Anyone who keeps the ability to see beauty, never grows old."     

       —Kalka 
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This October, Deacons have many exciting activities as we prepare for the coming Advent season. 

Some of you may already know that Worship committee have asked Deacons to prepare communion every 

Sunday during Advent week. On October 7th, BPC celebrated World Communion Sunday with a successful 

International Potluck gathering right after service. Deacons were able to assist Worship committee and 

prepared communion set-up. Deacons are also involved in attending the much-awaited Small Group Bible 

Study to learn about great prophets from Old Testament such as: Prophet Amos, Prophet Hosea, and 

Prophet Isaiah from our Christian Education Ministry. Special thanks to Joan Anderson and Evelyn Masuda 

for helping deacons to clean after World communion Sunday, and to Ray Haddox and Penny Manis for 

facilitating the Small Group Bible Study.  

The Deacons continue to embrace the month with regular prayers and devotions to encourage our 

members to serve our community of faith. Deacons expressed our joys by sending birthday greetings to our 

deacon members:  Douglas Cobb, celebrated birthday on October 1st and Richard Murray, celebrated 

birthday on October 3rd. Deacons also sent out get well soon cards to our family and friends who were 

either in the hospital, recovering, or currently experiencing health issues such as: Russ Brabec, Mert Jones, 

and Roy Oakley. Deacons provided gift basket to Mert Jones on September 27 as our love gift during his 

recovery. We are asking our church family to continue to pray for these individuals including their families. 

Deacons met on Sunday, October 14 and discussed our regular assignments of Coffee Hour duties 

twice a month, usher twice a month, prepare the Communion table once a month and change to every 

Sunday to accommodate Advent week, and all new business tasks assigned by session, elders, and pastor. 

The Deacons will continue to send out get well soon cards and send cards for special occasions and provide 

visits to our members who are either sick or in need of some prayers. One of our deacons tracks and 

monitors all visits, phone calls, written cards for members. Please feel free to reach out to me or any 

deacons if you have any questions or prayer needs. 

Deacons will continue to act as shepherds to other members and individuals who are experiencing 

life crisis, bereavement, illness, loss, and other life concerns by sending cards and providing occasional 

visits to the hospitals and home. Deacons goal is to continue to participate more in reaching the community 

and outside our church. Deacons encourage everyone to seek God and have faith in the promises of God for 

all of us. God Bless Us All! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

David Pajarit  

Deacon Moderator 

 

 
You will seek me and 

find me when you seek 

me with all your heart. 
—Jeremiah 29:13 
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The congregation celebrated World Communion Day with a pot-luck lunch. Three tables were 

decorated representing Nicaragua, China and the Philippines. Some food included Chinese salad, lumpia, 

bread pudding, rice, beans and many other delicious dishes. 

Respectfully submitted Janice Asfoor, Fellowship  

 

 

The Worship Team thanked Fellowship team for their help with luncheon on World Communion 

Sunday.  Plans are being made for decorating the sanctuary for the Advent season.  Poinsettias will be 

requested for delivery on December 22.  

Perla Ibarrientos 

 

 

The Pastor Nominating Committee consists of Bonnie Cobb; Moderator, Richard Murray and David 

Pajarit; Co-Chairmen, Mariah Gravem; Secretary and Janice Asfoor; Communications. We meet every other 

week. Here are our updates 

1. Created Email account to be used for Pastor Nominating Committee 

2. Drafting Ministry Information Form 

3. Seeking God’s call through prayer and scripture reading 

4. Contacting church leaders to obtain information to finalize MIF form I will continue to keep the 

congregation updated on new developments Respectfully submitted Janice Asfoor  

Submitted by Janice Asfoor 

 

 

The Christian Education Committee did not meet in October.  We will have a meeting in November 

but a date has not been selected. In October CE members lead two bible studies groups: One was a group 

study and the other an individual home study, followed by a group discussion, The studies focused on three of 

the prophets: Amos, Hosea, and Isaiah. These excellent studies were written by Penny Manis. They were well 

received. Look for more of these studies in  the future.   

Our purchases of copies of the Upper Room daily devotional books has been well received. Most of 

the books are picked up by the second Sunday after they are put in the Narthex.  But there is a problem.  

Supply can not meet the demand.  Due to a limited budget we can not purchase as many as we would like.  

The question I ask is what do you do with the book once you have finished it.  Do you toss it in the trash 

where it will do no more good?  Or do you put it in the recycle bin where it will never be seen again? 

Or do you bring it back so other Broadmoor brothers and sisters can use it? 
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Unlike the latest I POD or computer they do not become outdated.  THE MESSAGE IS NEVER 

OUTDATED. While each devotional is dated to promote the idea of daily study (or maybe the publisher wants 

to make people feel that if they do not have the most up to date book and they will go buy a newer one).  We 

ask you to please bring these books back for use  by others.  If you would like you may also bring copies of 

Guidepost to share. 

 
Remember book swaps coming November 11th and 18th after church in Tweedie Hall.   Keep reading!   

Submitted by Raymond Haddox, 

CE members  Penny Manis, and Judy Burnham 

 
 
 

Our 2019 Stewardship pledge drive began mid October.  The drive consisted of two minute for 

mission; this Broadcaster Article; a Pastor’s letter, mailed the last week of October.  Pledge Dedication 

Sunday will be November 18th.   

The Stewardship team is one of the most important of the church’s ministry teams. Without a 

productive drive the church would lack the resources to carry out the Lord’s work. Because Broadmoor is a 

very giving congregation it is one of the most rewarding of the teams. Everyone knows what we need to do to 

keep us open, spread the word, and prepare for the future. 

This last year and a half has been very hard on our financial situation.  We have incurred some very 

large unexpected costs to maintain the building from the roof to the pipes under the building.  There is more to 

come since it has been discovered that more plumbing repair is need. We also must show that we are 

financially stable to assist us in obtaining our new pastor. 

Please submit your pledges on Pledge Sunday.  The finance committee needs to have time to complete 

the 2019 budget before the annual meeting in January. 

 
Stewardship Team:  Raymond Haddox and Martha Espinosa 

 

 

               

Judy Burnham is showing her Watercolor Paintings on Saturday, November 10, from  

1 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. in Tweedie Hall.  Come with your family, friends, and/or neighbors.   

There will be food and drink as well. 
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Please remember recent concerns for    

Russ Brabec, Ruth Cruz, Gregg Hardin and Mert Jones, Pat Saunders 

Please remember continuing prayer needs for 

Richard Burnham, Heru and Liana Hartanto, Bill Holden, Jeanne Marie Lee, Gerry Manis, Mark Marquez, 

and the Presbytery of San Francisco 

 

This newsletter was produced in Microsoft Publisher 2016 by Gregg Hardin and distributed by Martha 

Espinosa. Special quotations were sent from members of the church. This will be Gregg’s last Broadcaster as 

he feels that his plate is full and he needs to streamline some of his activities to take on other duties in his 

personal and professional life. After this issue Marth Espinosa will take the helms. It has been a privilege and  

working on the Broadcaster has brought him joy. It is time for Gregg to move on and pursue other goals. 

November Birthdays 

2 David Pajarit 14 Katie Fishtrom 

5 Loretta Lin 22 Caitlin Lampe 

8 Margaret Dietrich 22 Will King 

9 Jean Aro 23 Judy Burnham 

13 Beth Ketchum 26 John P. Cruz 

13 Robert Manis 27 Virginia Morse 

14 Brendan Shreve 27 Pauline Santamaria 
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BROADMOOR MEMORIAL FUND 

 
 
 
If you wish to make a contribution please use the form below. Contributions 
may be sent to the church office or put into the offering plate during worship.  
 
Please fill out the following information: 
 

In Memory or Honor of:   _______________________________________________ 

            (Circle one) 
Amount:  $______________________                                     Date:  ________________________ 
 
 
Contributed by 
 

Name:          _______________________________________________ 
 
Address:     _______________________________________________ 
 
City, State and Zip:   _____________________________________ 
 
 
 
Send acknowledgement to: 
 
Name:          _______________________________________________ 
 
Address:     _______________________________________________ 
 
City, State and Zip:   _____________________________________ 

 
 

Thank You 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 

 
 



Broadmoor Calendar—November 2018 

SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

1 2 3  

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

 

       

All Saints Day 

Meditation 

Group 10 am –

11::30 am Gene-

va Room 

 

  

Men’s Break-

fast in Pacifica  

8 am-10 am 

Sharp Park 

Golf Course 

1-2 pm Fall 

Feast Setup 

Tweedie Hall 

Sunday events: 

Choir Rehearsal—9 am Sanctuary 

Worship--10 am –11 am Sanctuary 

Coffee Fellowship—11:30 am—1 pm Tweedie Hall 

Special meetings and special group meetings are in boldface type 

The church calendar is available online at  

http://bit.ly/BPCProgram 

CE Sm. Group 

Bible Study 9 

am-9:30 Geneva 

Room 

Fall Feast 11 am

-1:30 pm 

Tweedie Hall 

DST ends, 

Clocks back 1 

hour  

Election Day 

today—did you 

remember to  

vote? 

Choir Rehearsal 

7:30 pm  -9;00 

Sanctuary 

Meditation 

Group 10 am-

11:30 am Geneva 

Room 

 

  

PW Koffee 

Klatch 10 am—

12 noon Calvin 

Room  

Judy Burnham 

showing water-

colors 1-3 pm 

Tweedie Hall 

Veteran’s Day 

Congregational 

meeting in 

Sanctuary 

11:30 am-12:30 

CE Book Swap 

Tweedie Hall 

Worship 11:45 

Geneva Room 

 

  

Choir Rehearsal 

7:30 pm  -9;00 

Sanctuary 

Meditation 

Group 10 am –

11:30 am Geneva 

Room 

 

Session 7 pm –8 

Geneva Room  

PW Miriam 

Circle 9:30 am 

Calvin Room 

 

 

Worship—

Guest Ecumeni-

cal House 

11:30 am-12:30 

pm CE Book 

Swap  

Tweedie Hall  

Hannah Circle 

11 am  at Penny 

Manis’  home 

 

 

No Choir Re-

hearsal tonight 

Thanksgiving 
Day 
 
 

 

 

No Meditation 

Group today  

 

 

  

Giving Tuesday 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

7:30 pm  -9;00 

Sanctuary 

Meditation 

Group 10 am –

11:30 am Geneva 

Room 
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